The Rockefeller Foundation

1133 AVENUE OF THE AMERICAS, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036

HOWARD KLEIN DIRECTOR ARTS

CABLE: ROCKFOUND, NEW YORK TELEPHONE: (212) 869-8500

December 19, 1979

Dear Dr. Chowning:

We have had an opportunity to review the materials which you provided us on Stanford University's Center for Computer Research in Music and Acoustics, and regret that we cannot respond favorably. Our grant funds for 1980 are extremely tight and we have no funds available at this time for the support of a project of this calibre.

The recent grant to the Center for Music Experiment at the University of California, San Diego, was made after considerable discussion with them, discussions which took place over a one-year period and allowed us adequate planning time. Although we cannot take any positive action on your request at this time, there may be a possibility of doing something in 1981. We will gladly keep the material on file and would appreciate you providing us with additional information on the CCRMA as it becomes available.

Yours sincerely,

Toward Klein

Mr. John M. Chowning Director Professor of Music Stanford University Stanford, California 94305

HK:ac